Board of Education Meeting, School District of Oakfield
Oakfield Elementary School
October 25, 2010
Board Members – Present 


Administration – Present
Robert Panzer


Joe Heinzelman
Ervin Kraft


Bruce McMurry
Angie Patterson


Jeff Mastin
Penny Kottke
Paul Dercks


Others – Present 


Others – Present 



John Barbeau



Kassy Hooper
Board Members – Absent 


Bernie Ritger



Amanda Bovee
Meg Murphy-Steinke


Joe Bednarowski, MAG


Caleb Shulfer
John Nyhuis


Brett Panzer



Tyler Moffitt



Paul Helm



Sloan Moses
Student Representative – Present 


Drake Arne

Jenna Marcoe


Jacob Hilbert

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT
President Panzer called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES
Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the minutes of the October 11, 2010 school board meeting as presented. Motion carried: 5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

Administrator Heinzelman presented the financial report for October 25, 2010. The report is filed with the clerk.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS

Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the warrants through October 25, 2010 as presented. Motion carried: 5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.

OLD BUSINESS

PROJECT GRILL PRESENTATION

Mr. Helm and Mr. Joe Bednarowski of MAG in Fond du Lac presented background information on the 2010-2011 Project Grill and the involvement of school districts with businesses, along with the Fond du Lac Association of Commerce. Drake Arne and Jacob Hilbert provided a presentation on the complete process for this year’s project. Mr. Helm also reviewed various “wall projects” in the front of the junior/senior school building being completed by students.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON SCHOOL BOARD STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE

President Panzer welcomed Jenna Marcoe as the student representative to the school board. Jenna reported on extra-curricular activities including volleyball, football, cross country, choral activities, honors band, and FFA main stage.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON SUPERINTENDENT SEARCH CONTRACT

President Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Kottke, moved to approve a contract with Fox River Consultants as presented. Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.

APPOINTMENT OF COMMITTEE FOR DEAN OF STUDENTS POSITION

President Panzer appointed Mrs. Patterson as chair of the committee, along with members Mr. Kraft and himself, to work with the administrative team on a dean of student’s position.

DISCUSSION OF TAX LEVY

Administrator Heinzelman presented various tax levy scenarios. President Panzer asked for board discussion on the projections. The tax levy will be set at a special school board meeting on Monday, November 1, 2010 at 5:30 p.m.
DISCUSSION ON SCHOOL BOARD RETREAT AGENDA

Administrator Heinzelman noted changes that have been made to the agenda. President Panzer requested the addition of Fund Balance as an agenda item.

NEW BUSINESS

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON CHILDCARE EMPLOYEE
Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve Dustin Wiczek as a student employee at the School District of Oakfield Childcare Center. Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON BOARD MEETINGS IN SURROUNDING TOWNSHIPS AND VILLAGE

Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mrs. Kottke, moved to hold school board meetings at the Town of Oakfield on January 24, 2011, and the Town of Lamartine on February 28, 2011. Motion carried: 5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON LAWN CARE CONTRACT

Administrator Heinzelman presented a proposal for lawn care for 2011 and 2012 by Footies Landscaping & Lawncare. Following board discussion, Administrator Heinzelman was directed to start the lawn mowing bid process.

UPDATE ON WASDB REGIONAL MEETING

Mr. Kraft and President Panzer reported on the main topics from the WASB Regional meeting.

UPDATE ON CESA 6 MEETING

Mrs. Patterson reported on her attendance at the CESA 6 meeting, highlighting a presentation on Wisconsin Common Core Standards and an update on testing phases now and for the future, with the focus on curriculum.
ADMINISTRATORS REPORTS


Principal Mastin provided updates on the National FFA Convention, junior/senior school wide testing, promotion for Officer Deike in Fond du Lac County, and job posting for his replacement. He reviewed upcoming activities including school wide assembly, state teachers’ convention, early release plans, school wide student flu shots, and his initiation into the Oakfield Lion’s Club.


Principal McMurry reported on the Blue Ribbon School Award Ceremony scheduled for December 3, 2010, Blue Ribbon School banner in the front of the elementary school, status of the Clearwire contract, Stranger Danger presentation, school psychologist update, donation of trees for school property by the Village of Oakfield, and “No Child Left Behind” funds used for staff development speakers and presentations.


Administrator Heinzelman reported on a letter from State Superintendent Tony Evers expressing congratulations on the US Department of Education 2010 Blue Ribbon School award. He also reported on the status of the insurance bid process and complimentary remarks on our students from Fond du Lac County nurse, Tom Olig.

MEETINGS

Upcoming meetings were reviewed.
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

ADJOURN 

Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to adjourn at 7:00 p.m. Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Guth, Board Secretary
